
 
 

 

 Office of the Sheriff  
MONROE COUNTY 

“ONE TEAM” 
 
  

Sheriff Todd K. Baxter Undersheriff Korey K. Brown 
  

130 SOUTH PLYMOUTH AVENUE, ROCHESTER, NY 14614    
 

  
RESPECT • INTEGRITY • TEAMWORK • EXCELLENCE 

WWW.MONROECOUNTY.GOV/SHERIFF 

 
 

Four Juveniles Arrested in Rush, NY for Stealing Kia 
 
Rush, NY (January 25, 2023) At about 1:55 AM on January 25th, a Monroe County Sheriff’s deputy on 
patrol observed a 2018 Kia Soul with a smashed window being driven in the area of 400 Rush Scottsville 
Road, Rush. The Deputy learned the vehicle had been reported stolen out of the City of Rochester just hours 
earlier. 
 
Before the deputy could make a traffic stop, the vehicle was found to have already stopped and the occupants 
had fled. One occupant was detained immediately, three more occupants were on the run. 
 
Resources, including infrared technology, were utilized to locate the three outstanding occupants in a nearby 
wooded area. They were detained without incident.  
 
All four suspects are juveniles and are charged with: 

• Criminal Possession of Stolen Property 3rd Degree (Class D Felony) 
 
The juveniles were issued appearance tickets and released to their guardians. 
 
MCSO is proud of the proactive policing our deputies perform and their coordination of efforts to address the 
ongoing scourge of stolen vehicles in Monroe County. We remain committed to the safety of our community 
and will continue to do everything we can to address this unacceptable pattern of vehicle thefts. 
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